2.2.24 Willows Weekly News 

We reached the end of our history project ‘Movers and Shakers’ this week. As we have said before, this project has really enthused the children and we have had some great discussions about past and current significant people who have achieved something that has made a difference to our world. This week we discussed Elon Musk and Greta Thunburg in class and the impact they have had. You will see that our Chilli Challenge section of our Home Learning this week is to create a presentation about a significant person, not covered in class. Your presentation should include important information about your individual, as well as your opinion about their significance and impact on the world. A booklet has been given to you to help you do this including some suggestions to help you. You have until the week after half term to complete this. We can’t wait to see and hear about who you have chosen! 
We also came to the end of our maths unit on Addition and Subtraction. We have started our new unit on Money today. We will be looking at counting coins and notes, comparing different amounts of money, finding different ways to make the same amount of money, and working out the amount of change. 
We had great fun in English this week where we are continuing to learn the story ‘The Way Back Home’. We had a go at some Drama activities including Hot Seating. We were very impressed with some children who were able to put themselves in character very convincingly. Next week we are going to start planning our own story based on The Way Back Home. 
In R.E we were looking at why peace is so important to Christians and the four different types of peace; peace in our own life, peace with other people, peace in the world and peace with God for Christians. 
During PSHE we have started to look at Relationships and Bullying. We will be looking at understanding why we should care about other peoples’ feelings, to be able to see and understand bullying behaviours and knowing how to cope with these bullying behaviours. 
Have a lovely weekend.
The Willows Team 

